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SUMMARY MINUTES
Friday, April 10, 2015


Participants:  Diwakar Vadapalli, Dana Hallett, Jennifer Burkmire, Bettyann Steciw, Rebecca Vale (joined 15 minutes late), Christy Lawton

Data request of 3rd quarter vacancy and turnover number, IA numbers
Diwakar asked if the CRP could receive a standardized quarterly report automatically so it doesn’t have to be requested each quarter. Christy will look into it because she had requested that before. Christy has not seen 3rd quarter numbers either. Staff is still working on pulling together the data Diwakar previously requested.

Discussion re: letter to the legislature and workload/workforce issues
Diwakar requested this on the agenda to clarify where we are on this after lots emails. Just wanted to make sure we understand each other. 
Christy said she had an overarching concern and did not quite understand the CRP perspective of not providing support without the scientific data when OCS is in a crisis for funding.  
Diwakar stated that the panel worked through this over email and didn’t have a chance to talk about it. Based on that, the CRP made the decision of not sending a letter, and did not want that to work against OCS. The CRP is concerned that there has been no response to other recommendations in the two work force studies re: OCS workforce, including recommendations to build systems. There was no response to them from OCS and legislature. Diwakar stated that we all know there is additional need for more workers. There is so much more to do and more cases, however, the numbers on OCS website don’t support that the claim that the latest increase is a long-term increase. The numbers within last few months spiked, but if you look over the past few years, it is in the range and there were less staff back then. How can CRP support it as a panel? 

Diwakar asked panel members to voice their opinions and disagree if they wish. Jen stated that her first response was that we needed to support positions now, even if we don’t have data and answers that we are looking for because if there is an opportunity to get positions funded; we need to take that now since it doesn’t always happen. The need is obvious to all of us. Her first impression was even though we don’t have information we still want, we should go ahead and show support. But we also need to for lack of better words and don’t mean it disrespectfully – ‘to still hold OCS accountable’. The panel was not 100% in agreement.  Ultimately, we have a leader and we needed to come to consensus that all feel comfortable with and let him move forward with that.
Christy asked what the CRP wants and is not getting. The issue of more data extractions is not what we have let go of. We hoped to get more out of ORCA, but don’t have the capacity to do so. Increase to GCI or for IT. There is not the support nor the budget for getting more out of ORCA. Every year there are more requirements laid down from the state or from federal government – and those things along with fiscal impacts re: paying people are always at the top of the list. This is not something that Christy foresees changing. “I don’t know what else I can give you.”
Christy stated that in terms of workload in the last 10 years, there is a striking pattern from 2005 to 2010: the number of kids in out of home care were going down each year but they ended up with too many kids at risk and not being served by our agency. Since Christy took over in 2010, numbers are climbing higher than ever before. Up to 2500 now, which we have not seen before. Have seen more staff as well. Part of the formula is that every year there are no less than dozens or double-digit dozens of additional requirements added to staff workload and Christy is not sure how to show that. Christy stated that she is confident but not sure how to prove it so that CRP members are confident. Natural changes to retention that is always a pretty significant factor.
Diwakar stated there is no way we can settle on this argument. You say you are confident of workload but no way to quantify it, which is the question. The workforce studies did a good job of it with CCLS positions but did not do that with support staff. They recommended to build a system within ORCA in 2006, there has been no response. Why has there not been more advocacy for getting resources for that – but yet advocating for more resources for workers? Christy stated that they have advocated for the budget for ORCA development but not been successful, if she has to choose what OCS is going to get when they can only get one thing, it will be for the front line to serve families - not into systems and structure development. Diwakar asked how you serve more families without knowing how much they are doing. There is no way to judge if it is the right sense. Christy replied that they have other ways to judge but CRP may not deem them sufficient or to the level that CRP or OCS would like.– the number of visits, cases and how it is put together. Not to the level any of us would like but is sufficient.
Diwakar replied that he is not disagreeing that Christy has a good sense of workloads and he trusts that. He wants to understand how Christy comes to that conclusion. Christy explained the manual process of looking at this worker by worker, office by office, unit by unit, analyzing applications, staffing, visits they have to do and requirements for any given day – this gives a picture of workloads, and then puts all of that in context on every given day. (That is what we recommended from ORCA.) This is a manual process with a spreadsheet and assignment logs for any given week.  It is not ideal, and it does not generate information that can easily be compiled into a report. There are limitation on what we would like to be able to do without having to do a worker by worker count of cases and talking to managers. Diwakar said that is more than we had before
Diwakar clarified that all of this information boils up to the leadership team to see what the workload is. Christy explained that a couple of times/year they look at all of this, including staffing by region and workloads and whether to move PCNs. Travis has shared this spreadsheet in the past. Diwakar doesn’t remember receiving workload compilation and asked if it could it be shared. Christy will look into it to see what they can come up with. What you will see is a region by region look what we believe cases assigned by PCNs for last year and doesn’t include this year’s spike. Travis can explain how to walk through how this was calculated. 
2005-2015 are for December. Diwakar and Christy realize they may be looking at different data. Christy said that there were 1600-1700 kids in 2005 and it is now up the highest number ever – 2500. Christy asked if a specific time could be scheduled to walk through the data together. Diwakar agreed
Dana stated that it seems both Christy and CRP agree that data is an important part of decision making process and thought Christy said it is difficult to get funding for research and data collection. Maybe CRP should advocate for that. Without that info, for OCS making decisions re: staffing is in a crisis phase vs creating a methodical way to look at it. Maybe CRP should look at how to approach legislation re: adequate funding to manage the data and provided research.
Diwakar stated that it falls on CRP to advocate for resources for OCS to do the best they can. If CRP knows exactly what OCS needs, and how CRP can help, Diwakar will advocate. Christy said it would be great to get more funding for OCRA system and time for development of data. At this point she can’t get those needs out of the department and on the governor’s radar. Diwakar needs more specifics so there is a need to set up a time for further discussion. 
Data Summit
Christy has no updates, but the team met with statewide managers on Monday to get input and plans to schedule something in May but Christy doesn’t know that a date has been set. Christy will ask Travis to email an update on plans.
Update OCS on CRP plans to visit Bethel
Diwakar explained that CRP was planning to go to Nome, but due to tight budget, scaled back and going to Bethel instead. Plan is to go for May 7 and 8.  Three members are going. Hoping no crisis or training for OCS staff those days. CH: Conflict for both tribal folks and OCS. Tribal/state meetings and 4B meetings. And often OCS folks stay and tribal folks stay in ANC on Friday for meetings. Will have to regroup again. Christy offered that if CRP suggests alternative dates, she will happily send them to the region to double-check. 
Anything OCS wants to share
Christy said she doesn’t have too many updates. Next meeting we are following a round of conversation of tribes around ICWA and tribal partnerships – is a large stakeholder meetings on May 28. Save the date cards will be going out to over 100 identified individuals. Diwakar will be on this list and other CRP members interested are welcome. First Alaskans Institute will help facilitate those conversations. Larger event from the smaller event in Juneau. This will help comprise of task force that will meet for the first time in June.
Associate Commissioner of Children and Families. ACVP in Bethel in June. They want to speak to her about some issues, and invited tribal partners and OCS for part of that to raise any issues about Alaska and child welfare. Other than that, riding the waves of the legislature and see the outcomes of that.
Cuts are minimum, and OCS overall budget may grow from last year. They hope to get some additional positions. There are cuts being made, but the budget overall will be more. OCS is faring pretty well but that is not likely a trend that will continue. They are expecting bigger cuts the following years for sure. 
Rebecca Vale introduced herself to Christy. She lives in Anchorage and is a licensed professional counselor in behavioral health and has worked with tribal council family preservation unit. She also volunteered with CASA in 2010. Very excited to be part of panel and learning quite a bit and is honored to be part of the panel. 
Diwakar wrapped up by stating that he hopes OCS understand that CRP is working on figuring out how best to advocate for OCS and be clear on roles. Christy acknowledged that she does understand that and hopes we can come to mutual ground and work on things that we do agree on and that are more critical. Diwakar stated that everyone at OCS works very hard to do a good job and that is the bottom line. We will find the way forward.  
Dana and Diwakar are going to national conference and plan to share information. They hope to learn more about how to figure out our roles and relationship with OCS and how to be more constructive.
Next meeting dates:
· Tuesday, May 5, noon to 1 p.m. monthly meeting
· Friday, May 8, noon to 1:30 monthly meeting with OCS

**Follow up discussion re: options for dealing with cancelling Bethel:
· Sylvan can look at other potential dates but there may not be any other options
· Future site visit planning should include early communication with OCS to make sure there is no conflict.  (NOTE: After the call, it was verified that OCS in Bethel was contacted and meeting times were confirmed early in the planning process.) 
· Diwakar and others based in Anchorage might be able to meet with Bethel OCS and tribal partners the week they are meeting in Anchorage – perhaps on Friday.
· 
Alaska Citizen Review Panel, 212 Front Street, Suite 100, Fairbanks, AK 99701
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